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REPORT ON ANSE BOARD MEETING 57,
VIENNA, MAY 3 – MAY 5, 2013
Under favourable weather conditions the ANSE Board convened to take care of current business and to tackle a number of organizational and administrative problems. But the first part of the meeting was devoted to a short monitor of the supervision situation all over Europe.

From the reports a mixed picture arose. Some national organizations - like the ÖVS - still show membership growth, some others a slight loss of membership because of the fee having become too costly to some members. Some national organizations are facing budget problems - due, for instance, to high operational costs - and are therefore forced to economize for the next two to three years, whereas in yet other countries there is a clear decline in clients and supervision students entering the accredited courses. Fortunately, there are positive developments, too. In Hungary, supervision is now rapidly gaining a foothold in the fields of public health and education. Moreover, there are all kinds of initiatives on content level. To name but a few: the DGSv instigated projects on the effects of demographic changes on supervision and on quality development in stress prevention programs, and LVSC members are preparing a new handbook which is expected to be published in 2014.
The board then spent time and energy on sorting out the administrative and financial tasks, duties and responsibilities attached to the current ECVision Project. We feel we managed to set up transparent structures and workable procedures for all levels: project management, steering committee and ANSE Board. We also agreed on a clear distribution of roles and responsibilities, so as to be able to monitor the project properly and direct our part in it whenever the need should arise. In the meantime, the project itself is well under way after the first full blown Project Team meeting in Goteborg; the more so since uncertainties about EC subsidy requirements have finally been cleared.
The third major topic was the state of preparations for the ANSE-LPSKA Summer University (in Kaunas, Lithuania, August 19 – 23, 2013). The LPSKA Organization Committee did a great job in completing the program, which in its final form will be put on the ANSE website. Somewhat worrisome is the low state of enrolment, so the board decided to help speed up registration by actively bringing the program and registration form to the attention of the presidents of national organizations, and to spread it - in a more attractive format - in its entire network. 
The meeting went on with decisions on the organizational steps to be taken towards the first ANSE research conference at the end of 2014. The board also addressed a few pending topics, such as the way in which an international study on the social history of supervision in Europe should be set up. Finally - as many supervisors all over Europe are freelancers and as such are not allowed to benefit from Life Long Learning Project subsidies - it was agreed to send a letter on this discriminatory state of affairs to the European Commission. We will also ask Eurocadres to bring it to the table of social dialogue in Brussels, hoping to raise awareness of this problem by the relevant authorities. 
Sijtze de Roos,

ANSE Vice President
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